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FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
FEBRUARY 15, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:00.  Present were Mayor Leonard Spremulli; Fiscal Officer Nickol Sell; Committee Members, Kathleen Hale and Alex Goetsch; and Council Members John Bourisseau, Ken Kvacek and Ryan Rubin.
Minutes of the January 18, 2017 Finance Committee Meeting were reviewed and approved.
Accounts Payable were reviewed and approved, with the following discussion: 
1.  The Utilities Committee continues to research ways to reduce the monthly charge for Administrative internet Service, while maintaining necessary coverage.  There is a consensus among Council Members that Wi-Fi should still be maintained in the Conference Room, not only for Village use, but for use of Election Officials, Auditors and others who may use Village Facilities.  Mrs. Esposito will report on options at the next meeting.
2. Backup Generator: The charge for $930 payable in January to Generator Systems reflects the cost of emergency Sunday service to the backup generator at Village Hall. 
3. Payment for Multiple Months: Charges for the month of February for Cargill, Incorporated ($6,102.28) and PS Construction Fabrics, Inc. ($8,800.00) reflect December 2016 and January 2017 bills combined.
4. Payment of Bills:  The Committee recommended the adoption of Ordinance 2017-7 for the payment of bills in the month of February in the amount of $73,755.99.
Financial Statements were reviewed and approved.  The Committee discussed the adoption of a new software system for the preparation of future financials, and agreed that this would be a good time to investigate alternatives.  Ms. Sell will report back about the costs and benefits of alternatives.  UAN, Uniform Accounting Network is a State program that may be promising.
Old Business: The Mayor informed the Committee that the Village Engineer, Jeff Filarski, will reapply for County and State funding for 2018 for the repair of Chagrin River Road from Holbrook Road to the Solon City line. The Village will also apply for the State of Ohio no-interest loan program for road work discussed at the last Finance Meeting. This funding would be used to cover the Village’s required contribution to the project.
New Business: The Committee recommended the amendment of the 2017 Budget as necessary to hire seasonal help for the Service Department, in the amount of $3,500. The Streets and Safety Committee will advise the Finance Committee and Council about how best to meet manpower needs for the Service Department throughout 2017.

The Meeting was adjourned at 6:45.  Minutes prepared by Kathleen Hale.
